Big Park Regional Coordinating Council Report 2-1-2022
Submitted by Paul Sullivan

2022 Council Regular Meeting Schedule.  Camille (Cox) reviewed the schedule of standing Council and committee meetings for the year. The monthly Council meeting will continue to be held on the second Thursday of each month, by Zoom, at 9 a.m. until further notice.
Unfinished Business:  Meeting Format:  Camille briefly reviewed excerpts from a survey last year regarding preferences for continuing with virtual, hybrid or going back to in-person meetings of the Council.  She asked whether a task force should be formed to review the issue.  After some discussion, the consensus was to continue meeting via Zoom given the uncertainty of the pandemic.  It was agreed to revisit the subject in June.

The APS subcommittee has been active, filing a detailed comment letter on January 4th with the U.S. Forest Service objecting to Arizona Public Service’s proposed new above-ground powerline into the Village. The letter was consistent with the Council’s position and that Donna Michaels, Yavapai County District 3 supervisor, and Keep Sedona Beautiful, also submitted similar letters.
 
The Village public library offers a number of special services that include ‘Tech Tuesdays,’ in which free technology assistance is available, and free notary services on Wednesdays.  In mid-February, volunteers from AARP will be available to help residents with tax preparation advice. Appointments are needed for these services by sending an email to village@sedonalibrary.org

